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	March 2019


Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 190215015
Thank you for your request in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  
Firstly, I would be grateful if you could confirm the most up to date figure that you have for the number of Category C and D prisoners being held in Category B prisons.

Secondly, I would be grateful if you could confirm how many prisoners were released from prison (for the most recent available year) who were, at the point of release, categorised as B category prisoners.  I would also be grateful if you could confirm the total number of releases over the same period (or the proportion of total releases that were B category prisoners).
Your request has been handled under the FOIA.
In relation to part 1 of your request, I can confirm that the MoJ holds the information that you have requested and I have provided it below in Table 1:
	Table 1: Category C and D prisoners held at ‘predominant function’(1) Category B establishments, 31 December 2018

	 
	 

	Prisoner Category
	31-Dec-18

	 
	 

	Total Category C and Category D prisoners
	2,090

	Category C
	1,997

	Category D
	93

	 
	 

	 
	 

	Notes
(1)    A number of prisons serve more than one operational function (for example an adult male Category C prison with a YOI wing). For this request the ‘predominant function’ of each prison has been used.



	 

	Data sources and quality

	

	The figures in these tables have been drawn from administrative IT systems which, as with any large scale recording system, are subject to possible errors with data entry and processing.

	


In relation to the second part of your request, I can confirm that the MoJ holds the information that you have requested and I have provided some of it below:

· In 2017 (latest currently available), there were 705 prisoners of category B status at the time of their release. 

However, some of that information is exempt from disclosure under section 21 of the FOIA, because it is reasonably accessible to you. The information can be accessed via the following link: https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/729259/releases-annual-2017.ods
The total number of prisoners released in 2017 (latest currently available) can be viewed in Table A3_1 in the above link.
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